Kelli Keiper & Wade Hester
2923 Spring Cove Way

Burlington, KY 41005

December 12, 2005
Karen Cruise

Display Advertising Director

The Enquirer
312 Elm Street
Cincinnati, OH 45202-2739

RE: Finke Homes, Inc. propaganda

Dear Ms. Cruise;

I am corresponding to you regarding the propaganda and disinformation The Kentucky Enquirer engaged in the “bluegrass HOMES” publication section of the Saturday, December 10, 2005 edition in regards to Pebble Creek selection of the “community of the week.”

First of all, I want to state Pebble Creek is a great community. There are a lot of great people that make up this community and I would recommend this community to anyone to build in or move into. But your article is nothing more then a one-sided piece of false propaganda about the builder Finke Homes, Inc.

As a Finke victim, I want to completely inform you of the number of factually incorrect and blatant misrepresentations outlined by Stephanie R. Holman, a so-called “free-lance writer.” I would be more interested in a piece authored by a news person that is required to support their pieces by facts and present a piece objective and correct as opposed to an “advertising” inaccurate piece spewing of disinformation by Finke Homes and their minions.

I refer you to the website www.finkehomesssuck.com for an in-depth factual presentation of Finke Homes, Inc.’s business practices. This site outlines factual lies, misreprentations, fraud, and forgery that Finke Homes, Inc. engages in. I can say that Finke Homes, Inc. employee’s are liars and frauds because they are and they know it.
According to Finke Home's website the corporate officers are listed as “George Finke Jr., President, Tonya Finke-Hardcorn, Vice President, Tessie Finke, Secretary, Todd Finke, Treasurer.” However, according to the Commonwealth of Kentucky Secretary of State website, based on the information reported as of 03/29/2005 in Finke Homes, Inc. annual filing, George Finke Sr. is the President; George Finke Jr. is Vice President, and Diana Finke serves as both Secretary and Treasurer of the corporation. So did they lie to the Secretary of State in a legal filing, or is this just another lie on their website?
In the propaganda piece, it states that the Finke Homes “prices starting in the $150..” However, according to their website homes in the Pebble Creek Subdivision it states “Pebble Creek” …$120-$220’s, Burlington, Kentucky …” Of course since Finke Homes. Inc. engages in deceptive sales practices that include “bait and switch”, then we should expect the price not to conform to what they are going to change it to when a victim goes in to sign the contract. Either they lied in your piece or the website is again factually incorrect. It really doesn’t matter. The point is they’re a bunch of liars. 
Finke’s website states that “From the initial planning, to complete on the job supervision, Finke Homes will maintain high quality standards while using only top-grade building materials. Our experienced craftsmanship and workers recognize quality and are quite proud to be able to offer it. This local firm has been building quality homes for 24 years. As a custom builder, our homes can be altered and enhanced to suit individual tastes and life-style needs. Our emphasis is on meticulous planning, careful construction and meeting customer’s expectation. These have been the foundation for every home we build.” What a bunch of out right lies. Hundreds of emails from past employees, subcontractors, previous homebuyers have substantiated that Finke Homes, Inc. is not a custom builder, refuses to correct mistakes, and assumes no responsibility for their despicable business practices and incompetence.
They have no regards to contract law and their obligation to comply with the contract or the law. In fact they and their legal representatives have no problems in making outright lies in court filing and proceedings. They are environmental polluters. In fact, the lovely area of Pebble Creek and Gunpowder Creek that provides the “gorgeous scenery” was polluted and Finke Homes, Inc. was repeatedly cited for violation of the laws of the Commonwealth of Kentucky. Furthermore, even after being cited over and over again, they failed to comply and even continued to circumvent the laws and enforcement action of the Kentucky Division of Water. They say their homes are covered by a one-year warranty, but like their word it’s absolutely worthless. When they breach the contract, their attitude is the consumer will just have to live with it. They hold consumers earnest money as a leverage to force consumers to follow through with their contract or face losing all their money. Those that stand up and fight them on their corrupt and incompetence practices are forced to run up huge legal expense and in the long run Finke Homes   attempts to bankrupt anyone who fights them. This tactic of economic extortion and fraudulent misrepresentation has been very effective for them for so many years; it is their standard of operations in their business practice.
Their contract contains an Arbitration clause that is misrepresented in an addendum and supported by misrepresentations to get you to sign it, only to have their legal counsel lie about it in a pre-trial motion and compels their victims into an arbitration process instead of exercising their rights in court before a jury of the consumer’s peers. Why doesn’t the Enquirer articulate a news article of the arbitration abuses in consumer contracts and how victims of corrupt and crooked businesses are further victimized by the arbitration process and courts forcing consumers into such procedures even when such contractual agreements were induced by fraudulent means?
Why doesn’t the Enquirer articulate an article about the lack of homeowner rights, as well as general consumer protections in the Commonwealth of Kentucky against corrupt and crooked business practices? Why does the Better Business Bureau protect its members during the complaint process and misrepresents the complaint process to consumers inquiring into their member’s past complaints and business practices? Why does the Home Builder’s Association professes to be concerned with consumer issues when, it fact, the only interest they have is protection against themselves and the crooked and corrupt members of its organization?
Instead you choose to articulate false and misleading statements by known liars and frauds to further perpetuate more consumer victims of these corrupt and crooked businesses. Your publication also printed such pieces for Erpenbeck Homes, Homes by Calkins, and Keeneland Homes. I’m sure your readers and victims of these companies, as well as Finke victims are grateful for free-lance writers like Stephanie R. Holman that pushes these corrupt and crooked builders and their communities by presenting them a forum to espouse off their lies to keep their business afloat when they should be put out of business.

I have an idea. Since the “bluegrass HOMES” publishes “articles” related to providing consumers with alleged “valuable” information regarding home buying and homebuilding tips and information, then let me publish a “free-lance” piece warning consumers of arbitration abuses and lack of consumer rights fighting corrupt and crooked businesses in the Commonwealth of Kentucky? I can cover all aspects of how contract rights are not observed by the Boone County Circuit Court and how lawyers get away with lying to the court. I can inform the consumer that it costs more in fees then the amount of the dispute and how businesses factor that into their cost benefit decision to comply with a contract deviation or to just screw the consumer over; knowing the lack of recourse the consumer has in such cases. I can cover how the consumer is economically pushed into accepting the contract on the builder’s breach of contract and how the process is stacked against the consumer should they decide to walk away from the contract after the builder’s breach. I can cover the economic extortion tactics used against consumers who stand up for their rights. No, your publication is not interested in consumer education, just continued consumer victimization. Please cancel my daily delivery subscription effective immediately.
In the propaganda piece it refers to two couples satisfied with Finke Homes in the Pebble Creek Subdivision. We suspect and we will probably confirm that one if not both the Updike’s are employed by GT Excavation which is owned by the Finkes’. What we know for a fact is that Stephanie Finke is Marcey Updike’s sister. You would think a quality builder could get a unbiased customer testimonial. However, in Finke case, they had to resort to finding relatives and close friends to attest to their experiences. But your slated propaganda piece clearly shows the continued misrepresentations of Finke Homes, Inc. Finke Homes fraudulently trying to pass off satisfied customers, when in fact, they are just other despicable Finke family minions. We are still looking to the connection between Jason Leonhard and Laurie Hamilton and the Finke’s. The one fact that stands out immediately is that Jason Leonhard is a neighbor to Stephanie and Todd Finke. God help him. Finke Homes Inc. has no property transfers to a Laurie Hamilton and as far as Boone County records show she is not even a “homeowner.” We will keep you posted on further Finke Homes Inc. misrepresentations as they emerge.
Kelli Keiper

Wade Hester
